






  

  

 MEMORANDUM 
 
  

COMMUNITY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

TO: OREGON DEQ    

FROM: AARON PANKO, PLANNER III 

DATE: JUNE 26, 2024 

APPLICATION NO.: 24-111946-PLN 

SUBJECT: DEQ WATER QUALITY NPDES STORMWATER GENERAL PERMIT – 
NORTHPLACE APARTMENTS 

 

 

The subject property is located at 4650 Hazelgreen Road NE.  The Salem Area Comprehensive Plan 
Map designation and zoning for the property are as follows: 

 

Comprehensive Plan 
Designation 

Mixed-Use 

Multiple Family Residential 

Zoning 
MU-I (Mixed Use-I) 

RM-II (Multiple-Family Residential) 

Overlay Zone none 

 

On February 29, 2024, the Planning Administrator issued a decision approving development of a 
new 405-unit multi-family residential development, the decision was appealed to the City Council. On 
May 13th the City Council conducted a public hearing, received testimony, and closed the public 
hearing. They conducted deliberations and voted to affirm and modify the Planning Administrator’s 
decision. A final order was adopted by the City Council on May 30, 2024 (see Order 2024-1-UGA-
SPR-ADJ-DAP-DR-PLA24-03). 

 

On June 12, 2024, the City received a notice of intent to appeal before the Land Use Board of 
Appeals of the State of Oregon. 

 

City of Salem Erosion Control and Grading Permits are required and have not been issued to date. 
Permits are currently under review by the City of Salem (24 111702 00 GD). 

 
 
 

 

Aaron Panko, Planner III 
503-540-2356 
apanko@cityofsalem.net  
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